CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 
for meeting held on Thursday 10th September 2015 in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Williams, Cllr Regan, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Wills, DCllr Legg, DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Bevan, the Clerk and 4 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence –Cllr Coffin

2. Declarations of INTEREST – no declarations of interest made.
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 16TH JULY 2015 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  . Proposed Cllr Regan, 2nd Cllr Baldock.  Agreed: Unanimously approved
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Issues on the A352 in Longburton and at Holnest Junction were discussed.  Cllr Gilchrist outlined the historic actions that the Parish Council have taken, the history of contact with highways and the opinion that any work on this area would be dependent on the history of accidents.  A letter has been sent to the police asking for a history of incidents.  Mr R Barton is complying a list of events locally which will include those not reported to the police.  CCllr Bevan reported that this issue of speeding has also been brought up by High Stoy.  This has resulted in a meeting with Oliver Letwin MP and Mike Harris, Director of Environment, who is Operational Officer of Highways, who is the overall head of Highways.  CCllr Bevan will report back to the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would await the outcome of this meeting before any further action was taken.

4.2
WDDC had indicated that the scrubs on verge of A352/Kings Close Junction and also the Whistlewater trees were not their responsibility.  However, they  have recently mended the holes in the footpath and cut back the overhanging branches on a tree growing in the verge. It was agreed that Cllr Gilchrist should issue an article in the LBN pointing out that shrubs and trees growing in the verge are in many cases the responsibility of property owners.  Cllr Gilchrist will review the list of actions that Mr Little from WDDC had been asked to report on.  As Mr Little has now left his post Cllr Gilchrist will forward the list to Roland Skeats for a response, with a copy to CCllr Bevan.  

4.3
Overgrown hedges had been previously reported as a problemhave been cut back.  Cllr Baldock suggested that a reminder goes in the next June’s edition of the LBN as a prompt to residents to cut back hedges before they become an issue.

4.4
Cllr Williams read out a proposed response to Ms Smith’s letter giving an explanation of actions taken by the Council and responding to the individual issues raised.  Copy to go from the Clerk to Oliver Letwin and Councillors.

4.5
It was requested that a sign be placed at Kings Close identifying the location of the the four houses numbered 1 – 4 which are adjacent to the A352 as the emergency services find it difficult to find them.  This was an issue that had been raised with the departed Alan Little and will now be included in Cllr Gilchrist’s email to Roland Skeats.

5. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
5.1 Accounts updated with forecast of future expense and suggested layout for Budget consideration to be agreed at November meeting circulated.  It was agreed that the Clerk and Cllr Regan would review the accounts, forecast and budget prior to the next meeting, allowing Cllr Regan to present the suggested budget to be agreed by the full Council and the precept demand made.

5.2 It was resolved that THE CLERKS SALARY FOR 2 MONTHS AT £784.63 BE APPROVED”.. Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted Unanimous.

5.3 It was resolved that “THAT THE CLERKS INVOICE FOR 2 MONTHS BROADBAND AT £10, £15 COMPUTER REPAIR, INK CARTRIDGES £31, £10 IN POUND COINS FOR HEATER, BE APPROVED”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted Unanimous.

5.4 Vision ICT for £60.00 for work on website”.Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted Unanimous.

5.5 Annual subscription for DAPT £239.59.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd: Cllr Regan.  Voted Unanimous.

6. PLANNING MATTERS 

There was a general discussion of the poor state of the planning department which is resulting in considerable delays in planning decisions being made which hugely and unfairly impinges on those making Applications to conduct works.  
APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000360 
PROPOSAL:  Change of use of barn from agricultural to Car Repairs (Retrospective)
LOCATION: BARTON FARM, BOYS HILL, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PJ
PLANNING OFFICER: Ann Collins

PC Comments: No objection submitted 12/8/15

Decision Notice WD/D/15/001475 TALL TREES, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH – Grant of non material amendment.

APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000557
PROPOSAL: Change of use of land to create extra parking.
LOCATION: LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE DT9 6EN.
PLANNING OFFICER: Hannah Ellison.
PC COMMENTS:  emailed 16.5.15  No objection submitted 22/5/15
APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN
APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/001047 
PROPOSAL:  Replace existing shop with a larger building to increase the shop area and provide a small refreshment area.  Addition of an office & toilet facility for staff and customers.
LOCATION: NRACKENHEATH, BAILEY RIDGE, LEIGH, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HU
PLANNING OFFICER: Kirstie Henshalw
PC COMMENTS: No objections emailed from Holnest and Lillington 30/6/15.
APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.
Works to Trees Consultation WD/TP/15/00258 4 DENE CLOSE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5LU.  Councillors support the application, with the hope that a sapling is planted in place of the tree to be felled.
Cllr Legg reported that the trees in the plot on the A352 - on the Longburton/Holnest border which now have a tree preservation order in place, have now also had an enforcement notice put in place whereby they have to remove the hardcore and replant the trees. 
7.
ADOPTION OF PHONE BOX
7.1
Cllr Baldock reported on the survey to decide the future of public Phone box located by the Old Pump Cottage.  His article went into the September LBN asking residents to vote positively or negatively, via post box, email or website, as to whether it should be adopted.  Deadline for responses is 16th September 2015.  
8.
LONGBURTON TRUST AND VILLAGE HALL TRUST
8.1
It was agreed via consultation and email to ratify the ex-officio trustee of Longburton Recreational Trust – John Lowe (Chm) and Bev Brewer

8.2
Longburton Fund - John Lowe (Chm) and John Collins are happy to continue and this has been endorsed via email by the Cam Vale Parish Council.

8.3
The meeting agreed with the above decision.  It was agreed that  Cllr Regan will ask to have sight of the accounts . 
9.
REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS
9.1
To move to the next meeting.
10.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
10.
Cllr Legg indicated that the Policy advice on the Outline Planning Application published by WDDC is encouraging.  The District Councillors anticipate a decision at the next planning  meeting in October. Cllr Lawrence was asked to enquire if the application will be put on the programme for October.

10.2
Cllr Gilchrist reported that they had expected the decision to be made at the end of August but due to a backlog of planning issues this has not happened.  
11.
SPEEDWATCH
11.1
Letter of thanks for PC letter of appreciation for all the Speedwatch’s hard work received.

11.2
Report from Chris Squires – “Because the A352 road works were first announced as closing the road for most of August I decided to have a summer break. We have now started again with 1 or 2 sessions a week. So far 8 cars were recorded over the limit.”

11.2
Batteries for speed indicator device discussed.  Cllr Williams offered to review the replacement of the batteries and investigate how they can be purchased if SID users can get in contact with him. Cllr Gilchrist to facilitate.

12.
LOSS OF VILLAGE POST BOXES
12.1
Home Farm and Boyes Hill post boxes have been removed.  The presumption is that they have be stolen.  A letter was received by a resident from the Post Office saying that the Longburton Post Box is not to be replaced.  Cllr Gilchrist will draft a letter to go to the Poole office, address provided by Cllr Williams to find out what provision for post boxes the Post Office intends to make.
13.
CORRESPONDENCE
13.1
DAPTC email regarding. -SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM - RIGHT TO BUY.  SHERBORNE AREA HOUSING FORUM  

13.2
Meeting with Oliver Letwin MP to discuss Right to Buy - 2.00pm Friday 6th November in the Council Chamber,STC
13.3
Letter from NALC chairman on The Commonwealth Flag Day - It is important that those taking part, should complete the online registration form found at Fly a Flag by no later than the 29 January 2016 to ensure your involvement is registered to enable the public and media alike, to attend your flag raising ceremony on the morning of the 14 March 2016.  Cllr Regan will discuss with Longburton, Cllr Williams for Lillington and Cllr Jones for Leweston.  Cllr Jones will investigate if this is a feasible venture and if the flags are for sale.
13.4
WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND LOCAL PLAN / COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY – INSPECTOR’S REPORTS 
13.5
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2015 – circulated.
14.
LATE ITEMS
14.1
Cllr Williams reported that the possible mineral extraction at Honeycombe Wood which originally thought had been stopped, may once again be a possibility.  Cllr Williams and Cllr Jones to investigate.

15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 19th November 2014 at 7.00pm.


